MINUTES

The Minutes of the Meeting of Ampfield Parish Council held in the Village Hall, Ampfield on Monday, 13 September  2004 commencing at 7.00 pm

PRESENT:


Miss. M. I. Rothwell (Chairman) – Presiding

 



Mrs. M. E. Birtwistle, Mr. W. M. Caswell, Mr. J. A. Jones. 
Mr. A. J. Knight, Mr. B. W. Nanson, Mr. G. C. A. Roads.

IN ATTENDANCE

3 Parishioners

The Chairman reported that Mrs. Joan Hatley (the mother of Mr. Martin Hatley) had died the week before aged 85. The Council stood for a few moments in silent tribute.
1038
Apologies for Absence

Apologies for absence were received from Mr. G. A. Haswell, Mr. M. D. Hatley, Mr. W. H. Line and Miss K. J. Rice
1039
Minutes

The Minutes of the Meeting held on 12 July 2004, having been previously circulated, were confirmed by the Meeting and signed by the Chairman.
1040
Public Participation

The Council adjourned for a short period of Public Participation. The Chairman welcomed all the Parishioners to the Meeting. The following items were discussed:-
1040.1
Speed Limits – A3090

The Clerk reported that the speed monitoring equipment had been installed on Ampfield Hill and by the Church and the summary results had been received. These did not make good reading in that the speeds at both ends of the Village and particularly on Ampfield Hill were around 50 mph. The Clerk was asked to request the full analysis and to ask whether the Police had been informed of these results. 
1040.2 Vandalism

The Clerk reported receipt of two letters – one from the Chief Constable and the other from the Superintendent at Romsey. Both tried to explain the situations that had arisen and the Police responses to them. It was noted that as action appeared to have been taken against the alleged perpetrators of the latest arson and other attacks, the situation had returned almost to normal. The Council would continue to monitor the situation.    
1040.3
Village Shop
The Clerk had no further information
1040.4 Morleys Lane

It was rumoured that Hilliers were about to tarmac Morleys Lane – though it was not clear how far this would go. It was hoped that the whole Lane would be re-surfaced using tarmac as the heavy lorries (which were increasing annually) created large dust bowls when entering the Lane. This caused problems with visibility on the A3090 and problems for local Residents – particularly in Green Pond Lane. The Clerk would make enquiries.

1040.5 Footways – A3090

Following hedge cutting along the A3090 a considerable amount of foliage and thorns had been left on the footways. The Clerk would try to get these swept as a matter of urgency.
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1041
Matters arising from the Minutes

1041.1
Baddesley Road

Mr. Nanson reported that he had received that evening, a letter from the County Council informing him that the 30 mph speed restriction would be extended to Baddesley Road with immediate effect.
1041.2 Broadgate Farm Site


In the absence of Mr. Hatley, there was nothing further to report
1041.3
Village Plan

In the absence of Mr. Hatley, there was nothing further to report.
1042 Financial Matters

1042.1 Accounts for Payment

It was proposed by Mr. Knight, seconded by Mr. Jones, that the following Accounts be paid: -  



PGC Construction

Chapel Wood


    75.79 *


B. Nanson


Travel Expenses


      9.90



M. H. Hallett


Letter Heads


    28.00



M. D. Hatley


re. M. Beck


  100.00



W. G. M.


Repairs



    30.44



HPFA



Subscription


    20.00



Queensbury Shelters

Bus Shelter – Morleys Lane
6016.00



Panasonic


Photocopier


    44.16



P. P. Milani


Hedge = ARG


    75.83



J. K. Murray


Salary etc. – September

  556.75



Inland Revenue


PAYE



    94.91



J. K. Murray


Salary etc. – October

  319.83



Inland Revenue


PAYE



    94.91

1042.2 Risk Assessment

Graham Roads presented notes of his meeting with Geoff Green from Cadnam (which had also been attended by the Chairman of the Parish Council and the Clerk plus 2 Members of the Friends of Chapel Wood) and the revised Risk Assessment as a result of that Meeting. This was approved. It was agreed that Mr. Roads and the Clerk be authorised to seek Tenders from approved and qualified Consultants to prepare the initial appraisal of Chapel Wood and Tenders for works highlighted and an on-call contract. 
1042.3 Ampfield Village Hall

There had been no requests for financial assistance at this time
1042.4 Financial Regulations

The Clerk presented his second draft of a new set of Financial Regulations – these had been circulated with the Agendas. This revised draft was approved and adopted by the Council. They would be signed at the next Meeting. 

1042.5 Bank Mandate

It was noted that Mr. Jones had completed the necessary paperwork and was now an authorised signatory.
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1042.6 Clerk’s Salary

HAPTC Circular 56-04 had been received. It was agreed to refer any increase in the Clerk’s Salary and Allowances to the next Meeting of the Finance Committee.
1042.7 New Bus Shelters

(a) Green Pond Lane

It was noted that there was further deterioration in the brick shelter and that it was likely this would have to be demolished in the fullness of time. This (and any replacement) would be discussed at the Budget Meeting in November.

(b) Morleys Lane

The Clerk reported that the Shelter had now been erected and the Grant received from Test Valley Borough Council. 
(c) Baddesley Road

The provision of a Shelter in Baddesley Road would be discussed at the Budget Meeting in November

(d) A3090 – Potters Heron

The provision of a Shelter opposite the Potters Heron Hotel would be considered at the Budget Meeting in November. 

1042.8 Ampfield Website

The Clerk reported on the progress made so far of updating the website being undertaken by Nick Warren. The current website had been entered for the Hants Web Awards 2004.
1042.9 Audit of 2003/2004 Accounts

The Clerk (as RFO) reported that the Accounts had been sent off to the District Auditor well before the 31 August 2004. He not heard anything further.

1043 Ampfield Recreation Ground
1043.1 Progress Report from the Chairman of ARGMC
Mike Caswell had circulated a full report prior to the Meeting. It was noted that currently there was a vacancy on the Committee. 
1043.2 New Pavilion Project
Mike Caswell reported that three Companies had been invited to tender for the construction of a new pavilion (all had confirmed their interest and ability to match the specification). In the end, only two tenders had been received and these had been evaluated by a Panel (comprising Miss. Rothwell, Mr. Knight and Mr. Caswell). The recommendation of the Panel was that Homelodge Buildings Ltd should be the Council’s Preferred Contractor on taking this project forward. This was agreed.
The next step in the process would be to have discussions with the Planning Department of Test Valley Borough Council about planning consents. Also the need for and sources of funding would have to be investigated. 
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1043.3 Cricket Club Management Plan & Grants
The Clerk reported receipt of the Club’s detailed Strategic Development Plan. It was agreed that the Grants of £500 and £250 could be released provided that the Club was financially secure and that the money would be spent on specific projects rather than being allocated to general funds.
1043.4 Grass Cutting 
The Clerk reported that a Meeting had been held with the Golf Club (attended Mr. Knight, Mr. Caswell and the Clerk). The cheque for the 2003 work had been released. A fee of £45 per cut for 2004 had been agreed. In addition, we had asked for a likely cost for 2005 so that these costs could be incorporated within the Council’s Budgets.

1043.5 Future Recreational Uses

The Chairman of the Management Committee asked for any ideas from Parishioners. It was noted and agreed that the Test Valley Borough Council’s mobile skate ramp had been booked for the Spring of 2005.

1043.6 Groundsman

The need for a Groundsman to assist with keeping the Recreation Ground tidy was becoming more urgent. This work could also be combined with work in Chapel Wood and the War Memorial Garden

1044     Borough Local Plan

Nothing to report at this time – the Public Inquiry was scheduled to commence in the Autumn.
1045 New Obligations on Parish Councils

1045.1 Quality Parish Councils

Nothing further to report 
1045.2 National Training Strategy

The Clerk had no further information.

1046 General Correspondence

1046.1 HAPTC Circulars

Mail 

The 57th AGM 2004.

Mail 50-04
Clerk’s Portfolio

Mail 51-04
Future of Local Government

Mail 54-04
Information Superhighway

Mail 55-04
Training for Chairman

Mail 57-04
Study Tour

Mail 59-04
Bulletin 212 – September 2004

Mail 60-04
Data Protection Act 1998 – Notification

Mail 61-94
Freedom of Information Act

Mail 62-04
HAPTC’s Notification Process

Mail 63-04
Training for New Councillors

Mail 65-04
2003 Resolutions

Mail 66-04
Casual Vacancies
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1046.2 Other Correspondence

(a) Hampshire County Council
Countryside Access Plans for Hampshire

Hampshire Countryside Access Forum

Transfer of Traffic Management Responsibilities to Test Valley Borough Council

(b) Other Correspondence

PPI Forum for WEHT

Unison – possible closure of Romsey Offices

Age Concern Romsey – AGM 22/09/04

Environment Agency – Test & Itchen Catchment Abstraction Management Policy

Youth in Romsey Project

Boundary Committee for England – HCC Review

Office of Deputy Prime Minister – Consultations

Motorcycle Noise – Ampfield Hill

BTCV – News release

Highways Agency – Roads that work for Everyone

The Queen’s Award for Voluntary Service 2005

HPFA – Summer 2004

Community Action – Hampshire (various circulars)

1047 Reports

1047.1 Planning Committee

Meeting 19 July 2004.
TVS.10183/2

Old Oak, Crampmoor Lane

TVS.08018/5

Silver Birches, 49 Hook Road

TVS.03566/2

Chedworth, Straight Mile

TRE.CA.00220/2

Forty Winks, 169 Knapp Lane

TPO.00025/10

Flyford, Straight Mile

Meeting 16 August 2004.

TVS.10003/1

Earles Mead, Winchester Road

TVS.03496/9

Warren Cottage, 45 Hook Road

TVS.10451

39 Hocombe Wood Road

TPO.TVBC.00691/6
Woodlands, 56 Beechwood Close

TPO.TVBC.00698/3
16 Flexford Close

Meeting 6 September 2004.

TVS.05619/5

Ratlake Hall, Hursley

TVS.LB.00305/2

169 Knapp Lane

TPO.00025/11

The Oaks, 19 Straight Mile

TPO.TVBC.00694/2
2 Baddesley Road/300 Hursley Road

TPO.TVBC.00679/1
2 Baddesley Road/300 Hursley Road

1047.2 Finance Committee

It was provisionally agreed that the Committee would meet on Thursday, 28 October in the Village Hall, Ampfield at 3.30 p.m.
1047.3 Footpath Warden

Mrs. Birtwistle had nothing to report
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1047.4 Test Valley Association of Parish Councils

The Chairman of the Planning Committee and the Clerk had attended the Meeting on 9 September and reported thereon. It was extremely disappointing that the discussion on the most important item (VDS and Village Plans) had been curtailed by the Chairman of the Meeting.
1047.5 Hampshire Association of Parish & Town Councils

Nothing to report

1047.6 Public Transport & Highway Liaison

Nothing to report
1047.7 Ampfield Countryside Heritage Area

Details of forthcoming events had been circulated.

1047.8 C. P. R. E. 

Nothing to report

1047.9 Village Hall Liaison

The Chairman reported that she had attended the Meeting on 9 September. The major item was the continuing problems with the new Lease... 
1047.10 Tree Warden


Nothing to report
1047.11 School Governor

The Council was given an updated report on the position with regard to the current review being carried out on Primary Education within the Romsey Area. 13 Pupils had joined the School in September bringing the School Roll up to 23.
1048 Highway Matters

1048.1 Outstanding Matters with the Area Surveyor 

(a) Knapp Lane

The Clerk was still in discussion with the Chief Engineer over various issues in Knapp Lane including flooding, ditching works, foul water and white lining. 
1048.2 New Items to be raised

Nothing further at this time

1049 Test Valley Borough Council Items

1049.1 Borough Councillor’s Items

In the absence of Martin Hatley, there was no report   
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1049.2 Correspondence

The following had been received: -

· Revision of Register of Electors

· Minutes of Parish Council Meetings

· Romsey/North Baddesley Health Walks

· Information Bulletin 213 – July 2004.

· TVCS Newsletter

· The Licensing Act 2003

· Test Valley Partnership.
1049.3 Tree Preservation Orders

The following TPOs had been received:-

· TVBC.693 (2003) 
1- 35 Beechwood Crescent
· TVBC.698 (2003)
2 – 66 Flexford Close & 52 Baddesley Road

· TVBC.687 (2003)
1 -39 Hocombe Wood Road

· TVBC.694 (2003)
2 -20 Baddesley Road 
1050 Chapel Wood
1050.1 Friends of Chapel Wood

There had been no formal meetings
1050.2 Work in Woodland   

The work was continuing – a Working Party had met on 11 September and had worked mainly on the Burial Ground, which was looking a little tacky 

1050.3 Burial Ground

Nothing to report. 
1050.4 Other Matters

Nothing to report.

1051 Date of Next Meeting

It was noted that the next Meeting of the Council would be held on Monday, 8 November 2004 in the Village Hall commencing at 7.00 p.m.
1052
Closure

The Meeting closed at 9.20 p.m.
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